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Denver Police Retirees Association Inc. 
Meeting Minutes July 13, 2022 

President’s Picnic @ Schnittgrund’s 
 
In attendance were: President John Schnittgrund, Vice President John Pettinger, Secretary 
Jennifer Pettinger, Treasurer Paulette Schnittgrund, Chris Hoag, Dave Metzler, Michael 
Martinez, Barb Miller, Glen Miller, and Janice Queen. 
 
Absent were: Anthony Burkhardt and Lynne Mullen. 
 
Audit Committee Member in attendance was Harry Queen. JC Tyus and Hilda Lorandi was not 
in attendance. 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by President John Schnittgrund. 
 
New Business 
President Schnittgrund shared there has been more deaths than expected and the Museum is 
running out of the flags. He shared each flag and case is about $35. Discussion was held. 
Paulette Schnittgrund moved, Dave Metzler seconded, to approve giving the Denver Police 
Museum $1,000 for the flags for deceased officers. The motion was passed unanimously by 
those members present. 
  
2022 Activities 
Summer Picnic 
President Schnittgrund shared the Denver Police Museum is going to honor Division Chief Art 
Arita and would like to honor him at the picnic. The Museum will bring a sound system. 
Everyone was in agreement to allow that.  
 
Discussion regarding the box lunches was held. Everyone was in agreement to order  
Jason’s deli box lunches which range from $10.99 and $12.99. John Schnittgrund and Dave 
Metzler will order 50 Beef, 50 Turkey and 10 salads for the picnic (depending on RSVPs), we 
will charge $10 per person and subsidize the rest of the cost. They will also buy pop and water 
and just 1 case of beer. 
 
Luncheons 
John Pettinger gave some options for luncheons and events including the Flying W at $65 per 
person. Discussion was held concerning the luncheons. Everyone was in agreement to not hold 
a September luncheon and to have the October luncheon at Helga’s. 
 
Chris Hoag said the Continental Theater (off I-25 & Hampden) can accommodate the November 
meeting. He will coordinate w/them and select a November afternoon (the 12th or 19th).  
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business President Schnittgrund adjourned the meeting at 5:30pm. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer Pettinger 
Secretary 


